
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER
We welcome you to be a part of our community,
where every child’s potential is celebrated and encouraged to grow!

TERM 2, WEEK 8 • 2025
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Dear Parents/Whānau,

What a busy week we’ve had!

Firstly, a big thank you to all the parents who attended the Taste of Ponsonby on Friday.
It was another successful evening, and while we are still waiting on a few final invoices,
we’ll be able to confirm the total amount raised very soon.

TASTE OF PONSONBY
A personal and heartfelt thank you to Morgan and Arran for the countless hours they put
into organising this event, their commitment is tireless, and the evening would not have
been possible without them. Please take a moment to thank them if you see them around
the school. Thanks also to the many parents who supported with set-up and food
contributions, your help is always appreciated.

MATARIKI
We wrapped up Taste of Ponsonby and went straight into Matariki celebrations,
beginning with a school-wide assembly attended by children from Bear Park. This year,
we’ve worked particularly hard to strengthen our ECE to Primary transitions, and it’s been
rewarding to see these connections grow.  A big thank you to Karen Lethbridge for
making this happen. 
The Matariki Disco continues to be a highlight for many of our students, it was so special
to see the joy and energy as they danced the evening away. A big thank you to Mr Cropp
and our Cultural Toa group for organising such a fantastic week of celebration.

This week’s newsletter will also be my last as the Principal of Ponsonby Primary.
As I reflect on my time here, I feel incredibly proud of this amazing school.. It has truly
been a privilege to lead Ponsonby Primary, and I will always hold a special place in my
heart for our students, staff, and whānau.
The success of this school is because of our dedicated teaching and support staff, they
are truly amazing. Next week will be emotional as I say goodbye to a team who have
become like a second family to me, and especially to the children, who are the best
students any principal could ever ask for.
I want to sincerely thank you all for your unwavering support over the years. We are
fortunate to have such an engaged and dedicated community, one that consistently goes
the extra mile for the benefit of our children and their learning.
While it is never easy to say goodbye, I leave knowing that the school is in very capable
hands. Molly is an exceptional leader who I know will build on the strengths of PPS and
take it to even greater heights.
Thank you once again for the trust, kindness, and shared purpose we’ve carried together.
It has been an honour.

Ngā mihi nui,
Sanjay Rama 
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FOOD SAFETY
We have children with
serious nut allergies in

our school. PLEASE
NO NUTS
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Fri 27 June
2-3pm

Mr Rama’s Farewell
Assembly in the 

School Hall 
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PARKING
 Can you please be

mindful when parking
outside the school
and in side streets,

including no parking
on yellow lines

please.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uAuCEthPEaQq2bypW_vEe6bnShRgmK3h/view?usp=drive_link
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login
https://www.ponsprim.school.nz/
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Goo
dbye 

We will miss you!!

Mr Rama

https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login
https://www.ponsprim.school.nz/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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Upcoming Events

https://www.ponsprim.school.nz/
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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Mrs Khouri
Classroom of the Week
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Room 15

In Room 15 we have been loving our
'Kitchen Science'' unit this term! So

far we have been learning about
''Walking water", "Colour Changing

Flowers" and "Marbling Milk".

We have also been enjoying
learning our times tables by finding

arrays around the school!

https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login
https://www.ponsprim.school.nz/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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Nine adventurous kids teamed up with their teachers for an
unforgettable Amazing Race challenge! Racing through exciting

activities and fun-filled tasks, they worked together, solved clues, and
pushed their limits — all while having the time of their lives. It was a
day full of teamwork, laughter, and memories they’ll never forget!

A huge thank you to our Amazing Race car sponsor, Geely, for helping
drive the fun forward! We’re also incredibly grateful to our amazing

parents whose generous support—especially through purchasing live
auction items at our Taste of Ponsonby school fundraiser—made this

unforgettable day possible. Together, you’ve helped raise vital funds for
our school and created lasting memories for our kids. Thank you!
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The Amazing Race
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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Matariki

Ponsonby Primary School Matariki Celebrations
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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PPS MERCH
COLLAB WITH 

SONNIE

LIMITED EDITION

Ponsonby Primary School has teamed up with Sonnie
who have created this amazing range of PPS t-shirts.
Both styles come in a range of size options and are
$45 each. Follow the link below to purchase a t-shirt.

ORDER TODAY

https://www.ponsprim.school.nz/
https://shop.kindo.co.nz/app/login
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hekRMzLbAZtVoy1Qxqtrn5j34OGE0JQfmbgysbjWJQw/edit?usp=sharing
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